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43567 - 21/22 - 
MODIFICATIONS March 6, 2023 PORT -- PRT $487,000 $987,000 

This contract will be 
used for the services 
needed related to the 
habitat around the 
Heron's Head Park. 
The needed services 
include seed 
collection, cultivation 
of plants in a 
greenhouse, planning, 
and habitat 
stewardship in phases 
over a four-year 
period. 

06/30/2026 06/29/2028 REGULAR 

41819 - 20/21 - 
MODIFICATIONS March 6, 2023 

PUBLIC 
HEALTH -- 
DPH 

$0 $65,000,000 

Contractors will 
perform scheduled and 
as-needed 
maintenance and 
support services for a 
variety of equipment 
and systems in use at 
the Department of 
Public Health. As 
technology advances, 
equipment that is used 
in the day-to-day 
operation of an 
integrated health 
network are becoming 
increasingly more 

01/01/2023 12/31/2030 REGULAR 

https://apps.sfgov.org/dhrdrupal/modregpostingnew?order=field_csc_hearing_date_value&sort=desc&field_csc_hearing_date_value%5Bvalue%5D%5Bdate%5D=2023-03-06
https://apps.sfgov.org/dhrdrupal/modregpostingnew?order=field_csc_hearing_date_value&sort=desc&field_csc_hearing_date_value%5Bvalue%5D%5Bdate%5D=2023-03-06
https://apps.sfgov.org/dhrdrupal/modregpostingnew?order=field_csc_hearing_date_value&sort=desc&field_csc_hearing_date_value%5Bvalue%5D%5Bdate%5D=2023-03-06
https://apps.sfgov.org/dhrdrupal/node/19571
https://apps.sfgov.org/dhrdrupal/node/19571
https://apps.sfgov.org/dhrdrupal/node/19407
https://apps.sfgov.org/dhrdrupal/node/19407
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Hearing 
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Cumulative 
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Date 
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Date 

Approval 
Type 

complicated and 
integrated with other 
devices and systems. 
Often, in addition to 
proprietary 
characteristics of the 
equipment Original 
Equipment 
Manufacturers 
(OEMs) are turning to 
software solutions 
used in conjunction 
with the equipment to 
achieve full and 
greater functionality. 
Services performed by 
the contractor(s) may 
include, but are not 
limited to: standard 
maintenance services, 
preventive 
maintenance services, 
applying 
software/firmware 
upgrades, system 
integrations, 
maintenance and 
equipment surveys, 
and/or wiping of 
protected health 
information from 
devices. Systems 
which need 
maintenance will 
include radiology 

https://apps.sfgov.org/dhrdrupal/modregpostingnew?order=field_csc_hearing_date_value&sort=desc&field_csc_hearing_date_value%5Bvalue%5D%5Bdate%5D=2023-03-06
https://apps.sfgov.org/dhrdrupal/modregpostingnew?order=field_csc_hearing_date_value&sort=desc&field_csc_hearing_date_value%5Bvalue%5D%5Bdate%5D=2023-03-06
https://apps.sfgov.org/dhrdrupal/modregpostingnew?order=field_csc_hearing_date_value&sort=desc&field_csc_hearing_date_value%5Bvalue%5D%5Bdate%5D=2023-03-06
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Cumulative 
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equipment, laboratory 
equipment, scientific 
equipment, medical 
equipment used in 
direct patient care, 
sterilizers, general 
office equipment, 
copiers, security 
systems (including 
CCTV), perimeter 
security, fire alarms, 
electrical 
infrastructure, 
computer hardware, 
and/or audio/video 
equipment. Services 
may be onsite, remote 
or at central depot 
repair service 
facilities. 

42659 - 14/15 - 
MODIFICATIONS March 6, 2023 

PUBLIC 
HEALTH -- 
DPH 

$2,500,000 $5,000,000 

Professional 
compliance, 
evaluation, 
assessment, and 
technical assistance 
services that support 
the evaluation needs 
of the Department's 
primary care and 
prevention programs. 
Services include 
independent 
contractor/professional 
consulting services to 
address local, State 

07/01/2025 06/30/2030 REGULAR 

https://apps.sfgov.org/dhrdrupal/modregpostingnew?order=field_csc_hearing_date_value&sort=desc&field_csc_hearing_date_value%5Bvalue%5D%5Bdate%5D=2023-03-06
https://apps.sfgov.org/dhrdrupal/modregpostingnew?order=field_csc_hearing_date_value&sort=desc&field_csc_hearing_date_value%5Bvalue%5D%5Bdate%5D=2023-03-06
https://apps.sfgov.org/dhrdrupal/modregpostingnew?order=field_csc_hearing_date_value&sort=desc&field_csc_hearing_date_value%5Bvalue%5D%5Bdate%5D=2023-03-06
https://apps.sfgov.org/dhrdrupal/node/10144
https://apps.sfgov.org/dhrdrupal/node/10144
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and federal 
compliance 
requirements on an as-
needed project basis. 
Contractor(s) will 
evaluate findings, 
assess and evaluate 
identified findings, 
provide technical 
reports and technical 
assistance as required 
to the Department. 
These services will 
provide the 
Department the ability 
to meet required 
compliance directives. 

42060 - 17/18 - 
MODIFICATIONS March 6, 2023 

PUBLIC 
UTILITIES 
COMMISSION 
-- PUC 

$6,000,000 $18,000,000 

The proposed work is 
to provide As-Needed 
Construction 
Management Services 
to augment City 
construction 
management staff as 
necessary. These 
services may include, 
but are not limited to, 
construction contract 
management, 
construction 
inspection, project 
controls, 
environmental 
inspection, 
environmental 

09/13/2022 01/02/2024 REGULAR 

https://apps.sfgov.org/dhrdrupal/modregpostingnew?order=field_csc_hearing_date_value&sort=desc&field_csc_hearing_date_value%5Bvalue%5D%5Bdate%5D=2023-03-06
https://apps.sfgov.org/dhrdrupal/modregpostingnew?order=field_csc_hearing_date_value&sort=desc&field_csc_hearing_date_value%5Bvalue%5D%5Bdate%5D=2023-03-06
https://apps.sfgov.org/dhrdrupal/modregpostingnew?order=field_csc_hearing_date_value&sort=desc&field_csc_hearing_date_value%5Bvalue%5D%5Bdate%5D=2023-03-06
https://apps.sfgov.org/dhrdrupal/node/10650
https://apps.sfgov.org/dhrdrupal/node/10650
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monitoring, supplier 
quality surveillance, 
special laboratory 
testing, start-up & 
testing assistance, 
commissioning, 
surveying, 
construction safety 
inspection and 
document control. 

43867 - 19/20 - 
MODIFICATIONS March 6, 2023 

PUBLIC 
UTILITIES 
COMMISSION 
-- PUC 

$130,000 $1,300,000 

Maintenance and 
testing of existing 
switchgear and 
switchboard at various 
East Bay and West 
Bay Water Supply and 
Treatment Facilities. 
This contract is for 
maintenance and 
testing of seventeen 
(17) switchgear and 
twenty-two (22) 
switchboards with 
estimated cost of 
$30,000 per 
switchgear / 
switchboard or 
$1,170,000 for the 
entire contract. 

01/26/2023 09/14/2024 REGULAR 

11945 - 20/21 - 
MODIFICATIONS March 6, 2023 

GENERAL 
SERVICES 
AGENCY - 
CITY ADMIN 
-- ADM 

$40,000,000 $50,000,000 

The Office of Contract 
Administration 
(OCA), on behalf of 
all City departments, 
hereby requests that 
the Civil Service 

01/30/2023 continuing CONTINUED 

https://apps.sfgov.org/dhrdrupal/modregpostingnew?order=field_csc_hearing_date_value&sort=desc&field_csc_hearing_date_value%5Bvalue%5D%5Bdate%5D=2023-03-06
https://apps.sfgov.org/dhrdrupal/modregpostingnew?order=field_csc_hearing_date_value&sort=desc&field_csc_hearing_date_value%5Bvalue%5D%5Bdate%5D=2023-03-06
https://apps.sfgov.org/dhrdrupal/modregpostingnew?order=field_csc_hearing_date_value&sort=desc&field_csc_hearing_date_value%5Bvalue%5D%5Bdate%5D=2023-03-06
https://apps.sfgov.org/dhrdrupal/node/14539
https://apps.sfgov.org/dhrdrupal/node/14539
https://apps.sfgov.org/dhrdrupal/node/19823
https://apps.sfgov.org/dhrdrupal/node/19823
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Commission (CSC) 
grant Continuing 
Approval for three 
narrowly defined 
categories pertaining 
to proprietary software 
and equipment. These 
three categories are: 
(1) Proprietary Cloud 
Based Software, (2) 
Proprietary Software 
Support and (3) 
Proprietary Equipment 
Installation and 
maintenance. Each of 
these three categories 
is narrowly defined in 
the attached 
memorandum titled 
“Definitions for 
Continuing Approval 
of Prop Software and 
Equipment”. If a 
contract qualifies for 
one of these three 
categories, the 
department may elect 
to use this Continuing 
Approval in lieu of 
obtaining its own 
approval. In so doing, 
the department shall 
be required to report 
its election when 
submitting its contract 

https://apps.sfgov.org/dhrdrupal/modregpostingnew?order=field_csc_hearing_date_value&sort=desc&field_csc_hearing_date_value%5Bvalue%5D%5Bdate%5D=2023-03-06
https://apps.sfgov.org/dhrdrupal/modregpostingnew?order=field_csc_hearing_date_value&sort=desc&field_csc_hearing_date_value%5Bvalue%5D%5Bdate%5D=2023-03-06
https://apps.sfgov.org/dhrdrupal/modregpostingnew?order=field_csc_hearing_date_value&sort=desc&field_csc_hearing_date_value%5Bvalue%5D%5Bdate%5D=2023-03-06
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for OCA review. Upon 
reporting its election 
when submitting its 
contract, all applicable 
unions shall be 
immediately notified 
of said election by 
email. Additionally, 
OCA shall produce a 
report such elections 
on a quarterly basis to 
CSC or, upon request, 
on a more frequent 
basis. Specifically, 
OCA will report the 
Department Name, 
Contract ID, Supplier 
ID, Contract Amount, 
Service Type and 
Contract End Date. 
PLEASE SEE 
CONTINUATION OF 
THIS RESPONSE ON 
MEMORANDM 
ATTACHED 

40697 - 14/15 - 
MODIFICATIONS March 6, 2023 

AIRPORT 
COMMISSION 
-- AIR 

$700,000,000 $1,600,000,000 

Project Management 
Support Services 
(PMSS) and Design-
Build (DB) service 
teams with airport 
terminal design and 
management expertise 
are required to manage 
the design and 

01/31/2023 12/31/2029 REGULAR 

https://apps.sfgov.org/dhrdrupal/modregpostingnew?order=field_csc_hearing_date_value&sort=desc&field_csc_hearing_date_value%5Bvalue%5D%5Bdate%5D=2023-03-06
https://apps.sfgov.org/dhrdrupal/modregpostingnew?order=field_csc_hearing_date_value&sort=desc&field_csc_hearing_date_value%5Bvalue%5D%5Bdate%5D=2023-03-06
https://apps.sfgov.org/dhrdrupal/modregpostingnew?order=field_csc_hearing_date_value&sort=desc&field_csc_hearing_date_value%5Bvalue%5D%5Bdate%5D=2023-03-06
https://apps.sfgov.org/dhrdrupal/node/7590
https://apps.sfgov.org/dhrdrupal/node/7590
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construction of the 
Terminal 3 West 
Improvements project. 
Services to be 
provided include 
project controls, 
scheduling, document 
control, design 
management, contracts 
management, 
architectural and 
engineering design 
services, and 
construction of the 
project. The scope of 
work of this project 
includes renovation of 
the existing western 
half of Terminal 3, 
design and 
construction of an 
expansion of Terminal 
3, a secure connector 
from Terminal 3 to the 
International 
Terminal, a new 
consolidated baggage 
handling system, and 
various utility and 
support infrastructure 
upgrades. 

TOTAL AMOUNT TOTAL AMOUNT $749,117,000 

https://apps.sfgov.org/dhrdrupal/modregpostingnew?order=field_csc_hearing_date_value&sort=desc&field_csc_hearing_date_value%5Bvalue%5D%5Bdate%5D=2023-03-06
https://apps.sfgov.org/dhrdrupal/modregpostingnew?order=field_csc_hearing_date_value&sort=desc&field_csc_hearing_date_value%5Bvalue%5D%5Bdate%5D=2023-03-06
https://apps.sfgov.org/dhrdrupal/modregpostingnew?order=field_csc_hearing_date_value&sort=desc&field_csc_hearing_date_value%5Bvalue%5D%5Bdate%5D=2023-03-06
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